STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 13th November 2017.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Irfan Razvi, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Ian Meadows, Shelley Stubbs, Mike Cody, Richard Webb, Sarah Edge, Stephen Cotton, Stephen Marshall, Satinder Mahal,  Alexa Long, Judy Lea and Jim Heath
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Alastair Kelcher, Clive Marchant and Delia Cliffe
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Ian Meadows that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by Stewart Townsend and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

There was no representative from the Area Team present.
Mark McCracken gave a PCSE update from the NOC. PCSE want to speed up the ophthalmic payments process by introducing electronic options for securely submitting GOS claims. EGOS is going to available for those opticians that use Practice Management Systems, the launch is likely to be in first half of 2018. 
Mark advised that when submitting GOS claims, they need to go to Darlington with 2 copies of tailored submission header form. 
A list of claim form submission dates can be found on PCSE website.

5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
As Delia was not present, no report was given.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised of the NICE Guidelines for cataract and GRR, a discussion arose about whether this should be used as a guideline or taken as read. The conclusion was that it is just a guideline and to continue with existing process, until service commissioners decide otherwise. Mark will write out to practitioners to advise them of this and chase up the commissioners for approval of the amended cataract form. 
Mark advised that himself, Mike Cody, Irfan Razvi, Judy Lea and Shelley Stubbs had attended the NOC on 9th November. Irfan advised that the number of Ophthalmologists in the country are not going to improve so the number of patients that require monitoring for glaucoma is on the rise. There is pressure on the CCGs to find a solution imminently but the issue is that the tariff for follow ups has fallen in secondary care.
Mark also informed the group that several STP areas are moving towards a US model called Accountable Care Organisations (ACOs). An ACO is an organisation that will deliver the service that the STP is going to commission. It cannot be a CCG as it cannot deliver the service. The ACO is most likely to be the local Acute Trust in conjunction with local providers. Mark also advised that the future may entail PEC mergers for better use of IT and maximising resources and covering multiple STPs. PEC mergers will also help deliver Community Monitoring Services (new name for “Step Down Care”, as there may be a need for ophthalmological oversight.

7. BREAK OUT SESSIONS

John Hollins led the MECS website subgroup which is looking at a separate website for MECS for patients to use. Stewart to contact Matt Jinkinson to find out about GM PEC’s website.
Judy Lea led the Training and CET subgroup which is looking to host CET and OSCE events. The subgroup had a discussion regarding whether the LOC should provide CET events and also if so what type of event. Events that have been successful in the past are the referral refinement sessions, reasons being, they were multi-disciplinary events. Peer discussion events are also popular. An OSCE event will also be required in the new year.
Mike Cody led the Contact Lens and Dispensing subgroup which is looking to provide more information on the website for Dispensing Opticians. There is very little about dispensing and dispensing opticians and there needs to be a section/page on dispensing with a link from the front page. Mike also mentioned that there is nothing about Low Vision on the website and should also be added. Mike to send Alison Lowell the wording to be used.
Shelley Stubbs led the Publicity use of Social Media subgroup which is looking to provide Staffordshire LOC with a presence on Facebook and Twitter. A Facebook and Twitter page have been set up. We need to think about who we are aiming these at and have an action plan to do this. Shelley and Alison Lowell to work closely to ensure updates are made.
8. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised that he and Irfan Razvi had attending a STP meeting on 7th November. They think that County hospital is moving to Cannock Eye Clinic between Jan and April 2018 and UHNM is moving into County the only eye procedures which will be running from there, will be pre-op cataract appointments. Mark to raise with CCG about what is happening with County.
Mark also mentioned that himself, Irfan Razvi and Shelley Stubbs have been attending Care Navigation events. The feedback from the care navigators in the south has been good. 
9. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that we are still waiting for the contract. We had provisionally looked to launch the service on 2nd January we were going to have 2 launch dates of 12th & 14th December had been arranged, however as we have not seen sight of the contract it was decided to postpone.
10. SASPEC REPORT

Stewart Townsend advised that the bank account has a balance of £8,000. SASPEC will commence billing for Alison Lowell’s time. SASPEC will also be filing accounts shortly.
11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Mike Cody advised that he attended a board meeting on 14th September. There was a update on MECS. There are now 114 CCGs who have or have intention to commission a MECS scheme. This is 79% increase on this time last year. For POC there are 83 more schemes which is slightly over target. It is slowing down now due to STP.  They are working to recruit an Ophthalmology adviser to the board.
12. ABDO REPORT 
Mike Cody advised that training for MECS for CLOs is to start early 2018. 300 people previously expressed an interest. They will follow the WOPEC modules and OSCEs will be arranged. 
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Officers – 4th December 2017
LOC – 8th January 2018
M McCracken
Chairman
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